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Present: Mike Harris, Dawn Hukai, Thomas Pedersen, Brian Schultz, Barbara Stinson, Dan Vande Yacht

XF Designator
From a Financial Aid/Accounts Receivable perspective, students who never show up to a class must be dropped from the class.  An XF should only be used to indicate a student who showed up at least once, but then stopped attending class, potentially leading to an unofficial withdrawal if all grades are XF for the term.  Some institutions use XF1 to indicate a no show starting the first week of class (after attending the first day), XF2 to indicate a no show starting the second week of class, but no one thought that would be a viable option at UWRF.

When a student receives all XFs, Financial Aid must be paid back by the institution, and the institution then in turn tries to collect the repayment from the student.  Financial Aid has given up trying to track when the student stops coming to class, because not all faculty members keep those records, and uses an accepted 50% cut-off rule.

Need for Non-Attendance Automatic Drops
Financial Aid rules require institutions to drop students who never show up to class.  Since we have not been enforcing this at UWRF in anyone’s memory, we need a new process.  It makes sense for the process to run through the College Dean’s Offices.  Financial Aid/Accounts Receivable ideally need no shows to be reported to the Registrar at the end of the first five days of class, to allow the Registrar to drop these no show students from the relevant classes, because the disbursement routine is run on the 6th day.  Financial Aid/Accounts Receivable no longer drops students for non-payment.

Since UWRF already has the policy “An instructor may drop you from a class if you do not attend the first class meeting.” (see http://www.uwrf.edu/Registrar/PoliciesAndProcedures/AddDrop.cfm), a suggestion was made to have instructors report first day of class no shows.  Faculty members may either take formal roll or pass a sheet around the classroom for students to sign.  Classroom capacity and space availability issues will also be mitigated.

First Day Non-Attendance Reporting Process and Procedures:
After further discussion, the suggested Dean’s Office reporting process was refined to:
1.	a. Before the semester begins, Associate/Assistant Deans send out reminders to department chairs to remind faculty members to report the names or students who do not attend the first day of class, the class number, and the section number to the department chair.
	b. The department chair then forwards the reported list to the appropriate Dean’s Office.  	c. The Dean’s Office forwards the names of the students who do not attend the first day of class, the class number, and the section number to the Registrar’s Office as the notices are received.  The Registrar drops the non-attending students from those specific sections.
	d. As an alternative in the smaller Colleges, the Dean’s Office may elect to skip the department chair step and communicate directly with the faculty members.
2.  If the Dean’s Office receives no response from some faculty members, the corresponding department chairs are notified and asked to remind the faculty members.
3.  The Dean’s Office will remind non-responding faculty members as a last resort.

This process will maintain Federal Financial Aid compliance and help the billing process in Accounts Receivable.


